Seattle Student Voices & Justice Talking

The Annenberg Public Policy Center has undertaken a new initiative to offer innovative civics education in city schools throughout the country.  Funded by the Annenberg Foundation and The Pew Charitable Trusts, the Student Voices project will work with public high schools in 22 cities to educate students on constitutional issues and help them to research local political issues, candidates, and campaigns.

The primary goal of the Student Voices project is to encourage active civic and political engagement of students with their neighborhoods and schools, as well as with the press and political aspirants.  It is intended to increase students’ knowledge and understanding of political processes and institutions, as well as their ability to find information and make use of it as evidence in argument and rhetoric. Ultimately, the objective is to increase voting and improve the competence of individuals to participate in the public sphere.   

The two-semester project has two components:  “Justice Talking” and “Student Voices.”  During one semester, “Justice Talking” will help students better understand the operations of the American legal system and government. The curriculum is based on the Annenberg Public Policy Center’s award-winning “Justice Talking” radio program, which takes an in-depth look at the controversies that come before the nation’s courts.  Students will examine a series of constitutional issues, from freedom of speech and freedom of religion to discrimination and criminal justice concerns. 

In the other semester, the “Student Voices” project will work with schools to help young people become involved in a local political campaign. The project provides computers with Internet access and creates web sites with information about candidates and campaigns and opportunities for students to communicate their own ideas and opinions.  Classroom visits and forums are held with candidates and partnerships are forged with local media to produce positive coverage of young people and their Youth Issues Agendas.
The national project is under the leadership of the Annenberg Public Policy Center’s Director Kathleen Hall Jamieson. The Director of the Student Voices Project is Phyllis Kaniss.  The Executive Producer of “Justice Talking” is Kathryn Kolbert. The Seattle Student Voices Project is under the direction of Lance Bennett, Director of the Center for Communication and Civic Engagement at the University of Washington.

The NPR Justice Talking website is located here.

The Seattle Student Voices webpage is located here.

An archive of Seattle Student Voices press coverage is located here.

